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ACPOC Celebrates ‘30 Years of Helping Children’
In 1959, a subcommittee of the National Academy of Sci-
ences’ Prosthetic Research and Development Committee was 
formed to raise the standard of prosthetic care for children 
in the United States. Over the years, the subcommittee grew 
to include children’s orthotics and mobility aids. From those 
beginnings, the Association of Children’s Prosthetic-Orthotic 
Clinics (ACPOC) was formed in 1979.

From May 20–23, more than 200 attendees, including 
representatives from 22 exhibiting companies, converged 
on the Fiesta Resort and Conference Center, Tempe, 
Arizona, to help ACPOC celebrate “30 Years of Helping 
Children.”

Educational offerings at the annual meeting included 
sessions on spine, upper extremity, and surgical man-
agement; ankle disarticulation; lower limb; and upper-
extremity prosthetics. Case study presentations focused on 
“creative solutions” and “challenging cases.” Topics ranged from 
alternative brace designs for scoliosis and Syme’s amputation 
for Goltz Syndrome to lower-extremity prostheses for aquatic 
recreation and the application of Wii and Wii Fit in pediatric 
orthopedic therapy treatments.

According to Melody Raymond, ACPOC’s society coordi-
nator, the special invited speakers’ sessions were particularly 

well received. Featured speakers included Presidential Guest 
Speaker Todd Anderson, CP, vice president of clinical/profes-
sional services at Otto Bock HealthCare, Minneapolis, Minne-
sota; and Hector Kay Lecturer Sheila Hubbard, OT, PT, former 
manager of the amputee rehabilitation team at Bloorview Kids 
Rehab, Toronto, Ontario, Canada. Anderson explored emerg-
ing technologies that could have an impact on the lives of O&P 
practitioners and the patients they serve, while Hubbard, who is 
now retired, tackled the question of whether or not it is worth-
while to fit myoelectric prostheses to preschool-aged children.

The presentation of the New Investigative Research Awards—
new to this year’s ACPOC meeting—was also very well attend-
ed. Rebecca Spragg, MSPO, of Grand Rapids, Michigan received 
the first place award for her research paper titled, “Natural Pro-
gression of Non-Synostotic Plagiocephaly.” Other award win-
ners included R. Dwight Putnam of Dallas, Texas; Matthew 
Paruch of Orlando, Florida; and Olga V. Vigna, of Boston, 
Massachusetts.

Next year’s ACPOC meeting is scheduled for June 2–5, 2010, 
at the Sheraton Sand Key Resort, Clearwater, Florida, and will 
combine presentations and attendance by the members of the 
Orthopaedic Rehabilitation Association.

Look for the call for papers and updated information at www.acpoc.org

Photographs of the 2009 meeting courtesy of ACPOC.


